WESTMESTON PARISH COUNCIL            
MINUTES OF A  MEETING OF COUNCIL  HELD at the Parish Hall on Tuesday 13th March 2018 AT 7.30pm

PRESENT :-

Mr. R. Mills   -   Chairman



Mrs. C. Farrands



Mrs. C. Mills
1. Apologies for Absence – were received from Cllrs. M. Clark, K. Golding, T. Haughton and V. Tickner.                
2. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 9th January 2018 (previously circulated) were approved and signed by the Chairman.
3. Declarations of Interest:   None were made.    
4. Financial Matters: 
(a)  Payment of the following invoices was approved: 
 SSALC Ltd. Local Council Review for 2018:  £17.00 chq no. 0095

Mrs. C. Swan: Clerk’s office expenses from 1//4/17 to 31/3/18:  £390.00 chq.no.0096
Mrs. C. Swan: mileage from 1/4/17 to 31/3/18:   £88.20   chq.no 096
Mrs. C. Swan: postage & sundry expenses as detailed in invoice: £48.55    “     “      “

(total of chq. No. 0096 £526.75).
Mrs. C. Swan: salary for October, November & December 2017 and January, February & March 2018:   £800.00  chq. No. 0097

East Sussex County Council: Contribution towards speed survey in Spatham Lane:   £600.00 (note: £100.00 of this sum is VAT which will be reclaimed by WPC)   chq. No 0099. 
(b) Declaration to Inland Revenue re: clerk’s salary.   The Chairman confirmed inspection of the Clerk’s tax declaration & the inclusion of annual salary therein. 
5. Highway Matters:-   (a)   Rights of Way –  Nothing to report.
(b)  Any other matters for information only-  nil.  
6. Beacon Parishes Traffic Plan:    The Chairman said that the Speed Survey in Spatham Lane had been carried out and was now being analysed.   A meeting of the Group is planned shortly but may not go ahead because key people cannot attend.   Notes of meetings held will continue to be circulated to members.
7. Planning Matters:   (a)   Applications received:   none.   (b)  Decision Notices received:   Cripps Cottage – copy circulated to members.
8.  Neighbourhood Plan – The Referendum has been called and voting will take place on 19th April.    
9. Annual Risk Assessment:   The Clerk referred members to the Statement of risk assessment which is shortly to be updated in time for the Audit on 1st May.   Members confirmed that the bus shelter, telephone box, seats, notice board and finger posts (three of which are now owned by WPC) are in good order.   
10. Lewes District Association of Local Councils:   The Chairman thanked Vincent Tickner for his report circulated to members, giving an update on the introduction by LDC of the new recycling scheme.    Monitoring of the scheme will continue.   
11.  Items for Information & Inclusion in next agenda:   (a)   Broadband Services:    Mrs. Mills said that a meeting is being arranged with the Member of Parliament and Mr. S. Dempsey – Chairman of the Underhill Lane Residents Association – to discuss the poor access to internet/BB services in the area.   (b)   Common Land – a report re: fencing (Minute 8 of November meeting refers) will be given.     
12. Date of Next Meeting:   Tuesday 8th May at 7.30/7.45pm
(NOTE:   The Annual Parish Meeting will be held at 6.30pm on 8th May followed by refreshments)
These minutes will be approved at the next Parish Council Meeting
Signed...................................................

Chairman.       

